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Q1:  Regarding the “Project Narrative”, is there a page limit or any formatting requirements (font, size, double spaced, etc.)?
A1:  There is no page limit, font, size, or any other formatting requirements for the Project Narrative or for any other document required to be uploaded or completed for the grant application.  Documents uploaded must be legible.  Grant proposals are not being evaluated based upon a certain type of formatting. (July 10, 2018)

Q2:  Can the grant request be for a non-mental health professional that supports an existing MHP? (We'd like funding for an ARNP to support our MHP's work.) 
A2:  No, but if a grant proposal included a psychiatric ARNP, then that would be acceptable. The requirements of the grant are that "Grant recipients must include at least one mental health professional, as defined in RCW 71.05.020(38), who will perform field response professional services under the plan."  Per RCW 71.05.020, a "Mental health professional" means a psychiatrist, psychologist, physician assistant working with a supervising psychiatrist, psychiatric advanced registered nurse practitioner, psychiatric nurse, or social worker, and such other mental health professionals as may be defined by rules adopted by the secretary pursuant to the provisions of this chapter.   (July 11, 2018)

Q3:  Can the grant request include funding for a capital expense? (We'd like partial funding for a van to be used by a MHP and ARNP.) 
A3:  Yes, an applicant may request such a capital expenditure in the grant application.  The applicant should provide details in the Budget Worksheet and Project Narrative regarding how a van would be used in support of the program and whether a purchase, lease or rental is proposed.  Proposals which prioritize mental health field response to crisis calls as the main component of the response plan for the agency will be prioritized.  (July 11, 2018)

Q4:   If the department applying for the grant has already adopted or is in the process of adopting RideAlong, will this satisfy the grant requirement to adopt RideAlong technology? 
A4:  No. The awarded grant recipient will be required to use WASPC's version of RideAlong, which is unique to this grant program.  It is likely the applicant agency's version of RideAlong would not contain all required data fields to meet WASPCs data collection requirements.  (July 11, 2018)

Q5:  Related to the RideAlong data collection tool, is the expectation that ALL officers use this app to document interactions with mental health subjects while working regular patrol shifts or can it be up to the agency receiving the grant how the data collection process goes; i.e. the mental health team/officers can do the entry?
A5:  WASPC expects that the successful grant applicant will deploy the application to ALL officers who are responding to calls for service, not just limited to the team of a MHP/Officer usage.  (July 13, 2018)
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